aug 17.2	00	Reg. Dailie	Reg. Weekli	50 M's	Reg. Radio	X-List	Adj. Counti	Hometowners	PSA's	
DATE Stories and Cutl	ines H	K	04	2	R	×	A	H	Ъ	Explanations
1-8-18-81 Regents		-	-		-	+	-	-	4	Preston (Barnett, Thilliam)
	shed alumni V	V	1	-	-	+	-	+		Treston (Please sep. fist w/ast)
3-8-19-81 Brange DC	selfture 1	V	1	-		_	1			Cheryl (P. mardonald, Gos)
4-8-20-81 Cheerleader	& (Bowloby) +				_	_	1			Harvey (hometowners)
5-8-20-81 Kanch dee	1 (Free lance list) 4	-	1	1						Cheriff (Don, Birkwell /Ruc)
6-8-21-81 Dr. Don Ju	(mugs)	1	V	4						Preston (5 por somes (attached list)
4-8-21-81 Regents	V	V							-	Proston
(8-8-21-81 Change Re	gents 4	4		4						Preston
9-8-21-81 Pres of Rea	ents V	4	-	1	24					Preston Baird
1/2-8-21-81 Regents	meeting	1				/				Preston X list plus towns y Jech campuses
				1		1	1			
		1				1	1			
		1	1	1	1		1	+		
		1	1	+			1	1	1	
,		1	1	+	-	1	_	1	1	
			-	-	1	+	+	-	1	*
				-+-	+		-	-	+	

CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK--Adoption of budgets for the 1981-82 fiscal year and the appointment of an architect for the development of a regional academic health center in the Permian Basin will be considered Friday (Aug. 21) by the Boards of Regents of Texas Tech University and the Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center.

Regents will convene at 8:30 a.m. Friday in the Administration Building on the Texas Tech University campus.

A 1981-82 budget exceeding \$150 million for the university, the health sciences center and The Museum of Texas Tech University will be considered by the boards.

The health sciences center board will consider authorizing the initiation of planning for the Texas Tech Regional Academic Health Center-Permian Basin to be located in Odessa and the hiring of a project architect. The Texas Legislature has appropriated \$125,000 for development activities at the Permian Basin center during the 1981-82 fiscal year.

In other health sciences center business, regents will consider appropriating funds for constructing in Thompson Hall a staging area for the health professional schools funded by the state legislature.

Also scheduled for the board meetings is the election of officers for 1981-82.

A revision of board policy that would restructure the membership and terms of appointment of the Texas Tech Athletic Council also will be considered by university regents.

University regents will consider authorizing the university to receive bids for an addition to the Petroleum Engineering Building and to appoint an architect to help plan the renovation of the existing Petroleum Engineering Building.

Other agenda items include consideration of appointing project engineers on energy conservation projects involving the Administration, Mass Communications, Art-Architecture and Food Science-Home Economics buildings. Authorization to proceed with planning and to appoint project architects will be considered on installing a fire safety system in the Wiggins Residence Complex and in renovation projects involving the Housing Office Building and sections of Gordon Hall, Weeks Hall and the Men's Gymnasium.

Regents will consider granting an easement to the City of Lubbock for placement of utilities and traffic signals along the west side of University Avenue.

On the health sciences center agenda for consideration is a contract with the El Paso County Hospital District regarding the funding of residents at R.E. Thomason General Hospital for 1981-82.

Both the university and health sciences center boards will consider: an amendment to an agreement to furnish utilities to Lubbock General Hospital of the Lubbock County Hospital District; the purchase of a twin-engine aircraft; and renewing bank contracts and contracting with additional banks for the deposit of university monies.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897

Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718

Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS/P.O. BOX 4650/TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY/LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409/(806) 742-2136 CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK-- A Fort Worth philanthropist, a Texas broadcaster, a former state legislator from Canadian and a Lubbock investor have been named 1981 "Distinguished Alumni" by the Texas Tech University Ex-Students Association.

They are Jean McLaughlin Kahle, class of 1944, of Fort Worth; Wendell Mayes Jr., class of 1949, of Austin; Malouf Abraham, class of 1934, of Canadian; and W.B. "Dub" Rushing, class of 1932, of Lubbock.

The four will be honored at the annual Distinguished Alumni dinner at 6:30 p.m. Sept. 18 in the Texas Tech University Center Ballroom.

Tickets cost \$10 each and are available by reservation from the Ex-Students Association at 742-3641.

Dr. Bill Dean, executive director of the Ex-Students Association, announced the award recipients. Distinguished alumni are selected annually by a committee representing the association and the Texas Tech administration.

Drawn to Texas Tech by her enthusiasm for West Texas and the school's proximity to the family's Diamond M Ranch at Snyder, Jean McLaughlin Kahle was an active student. While maintaining a B-plus average, the Wichita Falls native pledged Sau Souci, the forerunner of Kappa Alpha Theta. She served as president of Phi Upsilon Omicron honorary home economics fraternity and as vice president of Mortar Board.

A dietetics major, Kahle graduated in 1944 with a bachelor's degree in home economics. She maintained close ties with her alma mater even after graduation. In the tradition of her father, C.T. McLaughlin, a former Texas Tech regent, she began a life of public service to her school and her community.

Distinguished alumni/add one

At Texas Tech she is on the President's Council, the Foundation Board and the Ranching Heritage Association Board of Overseers. The Diamond M Foundation of which Kahle is president made a substantial endowment to the Ranching Heritage Center in the memory of her father.

Since graduating from Texas Tech, Kahle has lived in Midland, Abilene, Austin and Fort Worth and in all those cities has made substantial contributions to the community. In Midland she was a Girl Scout troop leader, public library board member and a founding member of the Junior Service League, forerunner of the Junior League of Midland.

During her 19 years in Abilene she served in numerous positions, including president, on the Junior League. She served on the board of the West Texas Rehabilitation Center for 10 years and helped oversee the center's growth. She served on the Abilene Symphony Board, Art Museum Board and on several other civic boards.

In Austin she served on the symphony board and as chairman of the Texas Association of Mental Health Galaxy Ball.

Since 1977 she has lived in Fort Worth and has been active in numerous organizations there, including the Fort Worth Symphony Board. She is president of the Conference of Southwest Foundations. She is married to Keith Kahle and has four children and four grandchildren.

Wendell Mayes Jr. is a pioneer West Texas broadcaster who began his radio career in 1942. World War II interrupted that career, but Mayes put his broadcast experience to work as an aviation radio technician aboard the carrier USS Yorktown.

After the war Mayes returned to Texas and entered Texas Tech. In 1949 he graduated with honors in electrical engineering. He then devoted full attention to the maturing broadcast industry in Texas. He is today president of KNOW-AM in Austin, KCRS-AM and KWMJ-FM in Midland, KCSW-FM in San Marcos, and KCWM-FM and KVIC-AM in Victoria.

Distinguished alumni/add two

He is also president of Otero Cable Television, Tularosa, N.M., and of Midland-Odessa Muzak Distributor. Mayes is secretary-treasurer for KSNY-AM/FM in Snyder. He is also associated with Snyder Community Antenna Television Co., Corsicana Cable Televisions Co., Roby Cablevision Corp. and Valley Cablevision Co. in Pauls Valley, Okla.

In 1978 Mayes was named Pioneer Broadcaster of the Year by the Texas
Association of Broadcasters. That same year he was inducted into the Texas
Tech Mass Communications Hall of Fame.

He is a trustee of the Texas Broadcast Education Foundation, which he helped found and which he served as president 1973-76. He is secretary of the Headliners Club in Austin.

Mayes has served in several organizations combating diabetes. He is vice president of the International Diabetes Federation, member of the National Advisory Council of the American Diabetes Association and a 1977 recipient of the Addison B. Scoville Award of the American Diabetes Association.

He has served Texas Tech as chairman of the Mass Communications

Advisory Committee 1971-74, vice chairman of the Texas Tech Loyalty Fund

1974-76 and as a director of the Texas Tech Foundation 1971-79. He and

his wife, Mary Jane, have three children and three grandchildren.

Malouf Abraham attended Texas Tech 1930-33 before returning to his hometown of Canadian where he has been engaged in business since. Abraham is an independent oil and gas operator and head of Malouf Abraham Inc.

Abraham served as mayor of Canadian from 1953-57 and was elected to the Texas House of Representatives in 1966. In 1968 he was the first Republican representative to run unopposed in Texas. During his legislative career, Abraham served on several committees, including urban affairs, education, revenue and taxation, and elections.

He is active in numerous civic organizations. Abraham is a past president of the Canadian Chamber of Commerce, past director of the West Texas Chamber of Commerce and past vice president of the Panhandle Landmens Association. Abraham has been instrumental in the establishment of lakes, parks, a home for the aged and a school for the retarded in the Canadian area. Those efforts were recognized by the American Association of Petroleum Landmen which in 1971 presented Abraham its "Citizens Award."

In 1979 Abraham was appointed to the Energy Resources Committee, Interstate Oil Compact Commission, by Texas Gov. William P. Clements.

Abraham is a former representative of the Texas Tech Ex-Students

Association. He recently funded a \$5,000 annual scholarship in the College
of Business Administration in honor of his brother Tom who in 1932 received
one of the first bachelor of business administration degrees at Texas Tech.

Abraham and his wife, Iris, have two sons and a daughter.

W.B. "Dub" Rushing, a Plainview native, has lived in Lubbock since 1925 and has been active in numerous civic activities and a supporter of Texas Tech University.

A past president of both the Texas Tech Ex-Students Association and the Texas Tech Dads Association, Rushing is still active in those organizations as well as the Texas Tech Red Raider Club and the West Texas Museum Association. He is also a member of the Texas Tech University President's Council. He has received the Lifetime Pass Award from the Texas Tech University Center and is a past director of the Texas Tech Inter-Fraternity Housing Corporation.

He is chairman of the board of directors of the Texas Tech University Foundation.

Distinguished alumni/add four

His civic activities have included positions with the Boy Scouts, YMCA, two local hospitals, United Way and the Lubbock Chamber of Commerce. He is an executive board member and chairman of the trust committee for the Boy Scouts, past board member of the UMCA, advisory board member of the Lubbock Symphony and a past board member of the American Cancer Society, Lubbock Chamber of Commerce, West Texas Chamber of Commerce, United Way of Lubbock and the Lydia Patterson Institute. Rushing is chairman of the board of the Lubbock County Hospital District and on the development committee of Methodist Hospital, which he previously served as chairman of the board of trustees.

He is a past chairman of the board of trustees for McMurry College, which awarded him an honorary Ph.D. He currently serves on the President's Board of Lubbock Christian College. He is a past board chairman of St. John's United Methodist Church and is on the executive board of the Methodist Foundation.

Rushing and his wife, Mozelle, have two sons and three grandchildren.

Residence telephones:
Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897
Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718
Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS/P.O. BOX 4650/TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY/LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409/(806) 742-2136 CONTACT: Cheryl Duke

LUBBOCK--A bronze sculpture exhibit featuring the American Indian and illustrating the lost wax method, an ancient sculpture process used to produce the great bronzes of the Renaissance, will open Saturday (Aug. 22) at The Museum of Texas Tech University.

The 58 bronzes include busts and statues of Indians of various tribes, animals including buffalo, bears, cougars, horses and cows, and miniatures of prehistoric animals. The works by artist/sculptor Adrien Voisin will be on display through Oct. 25.

Voisin is regarded as one of the greatest sculptors of the American Indian. He once lived in Montana among the Blackfeet Indians, who named him "Ah-Gaw-Che-Nena" (classic sculptor of the Blackfeet). The sculptor also had Indian models from the Cayuse, Nez Perce and Umatilla tribes. Many of his pieces are on permanent display at the Museum of Native American Culture at Spokane, Wash.

The Voisin exhibit is owned and made available by Bill Harmsen and the Jolly Rancher Candy Co. of Wheat Ridge, Colo., and sponsored by the West Texas Museum Association.

The Museum is open 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Saturday; until 8:30 p.m. Thursday; and 1-4:30 p.m. Sunday.

The lost wax sculpture method used by Voisin is believed to be of Egyptian origin and also was used by early cultures in China, India, Afghanistan, the Near East, Italy and Greece. It is a process of hollow casting in metal which has been revived, making use of modern scientific development.

A model is made in plaster or clay, coated with wax in which the finer details are executed, and covered with a mold of perforated plaster or clay. The figure is heated until the wax melts and runs out the holes. Molten metal is poured in through the top until it fills the space formerly occupied by the wax.

When cooled, the mold is broken and the core removed. The method uses less metal than solid casting and lessens the danger of cracking in the cooling process.

Voisin regarded sculpture as "the primal mode of artistic expression, appreciated and understood by men of all races and cultures."

"Sculpture is the unspoken word that connects the past with the present and will carry the message of the present far into the future after all other forms have vanished," he said.

The sculptor got his start as an eight-year apprentice to a taxidermist and as an apprentice to a woodcarver for four years. During his woodcarving days he painted part time and was encouraged by a teacher to study in Paris which he did in 1912.

In France Voisin realized sculpture, not painting, was his true field. His sculptured Indians attracted the attention of his masters. His career was interrupted by World War I and he served in the American Ambulance Corps.

After his discharge in 1919 Voisin went to California and was commissioned as head sculptor at the San Simeon estate of William Randolph Hearst.

In 1929, Voisin lived in Browning, Mont., and developed his strong friendship with the Blackfeet Indians who posed for his sculptures and adopted him into their tribe.

When Voisin attempted to get his sculptures cast in bronze in New York he decided to return to Paris to do so because it would be far less expensive. His first formal showing of the Indian bronzes was in 1930 at the Galleria Bernheim in Paris where the works received praise by prestigious critics.

Voisin set up a studio in Paris and later represented the U.S. Government in an international show the Exhibit Coloniale in Paris in 1931. He received an Award of Honor by the French Government for his Indian sculptures.

In 1932, he received a gold medal for the works at the International Art Exhibition in Paris.

Critics said Voisin was "one of the rare American artists who draw their inspiration from purely American sources and have the courage to present American subjects to the Parisian public."

His works were said to have qualities of "strength and simplicity that place the sculpture in the front rank of modern sculpture."

After receiving worldwide acclaim, Voisin lived in relative obscurity for three decades. He spent much time traveling through Montana, Washington and Idaho seeking Indian models and sculpturing animals native to the region before setting up a studio in Portland, Ore., in 1935.

Shortly after, he moved to San Francisco and began restoring an old brewery at Hunter's Point for a home and studio. The restoration project took 20 years.

Voisin moved to Southern California in the 1970s because of his health and died there in 1979 at the age of 88.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897 Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS / P.O. BOX 4650 / TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY / LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409 / (806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Harvey Landers

LUBBOCK--The Texas Tech University cheerleading squad won first place for spirit and second place overall at the college cheerleading camp at Southern Methodist University recently.

The Tech squad won a blue ribbon and a "spirit stick" at each of the daily evaluations held by the camp faculty.

In the competition for the Award of Excellence on the final day of the camp Aug. 3-7, the Texas Tech cheerleaders finished second to cheerleaders from North Texas State University.

The Tech cheerleading squad includes: John R. Hall and Leisa Goodman of Lubbock, Michael D. Carmichael of Fort Worth, Lisa Gayle Garza of Dallas, Jerry M. Casas and Cindy Rodriquez of San Antonio.

Also, Floyd E. Cotham Jr. of Lefors, Larry L. Alexander of Mount Pleasant, Douglas Earl Morrell of Snyder, Kurt Patrick Dowdle of Garland, Gary Don Means of Ropesville.

Also, Kimberly Kay Vincent of Weatherford, Jill Gwendolyn Izzard of San Angelo, Beth Anne Filgo of Lancaster, Tonya Jan Street of Kress and Mary Catherine Horn of El Paso.

Selected last spring on the basis of tryouts and interviews, the cheerleaders will represent Texas Tech at major athletic contests and other university events during the 1981-82 school year.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897

Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS / P.O. BOX 4650 / TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY / LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409 / (806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Cheryl Duke

LUBBOCK--An old-fashioned cowboy breakfast and a "Little Wrangler" program for children will be featured during the 12th Annual Ranch Day Sept. 19 at the Ranching Heritage Center of The Museum of Texas Tech University.

Ranch craft demonstrations, wagon and buckboard rides and special western music are among the family activities planned at the 14-acre outdoor exhibit depicting ranching history. Living history lessons will be provided throughout the day by costumed docents in major buildings on the site. The Ranching Heritage Center will be open free to the public at 9 a.m. that Saturday.

With the addition of three structures to the ranching center, visitors will be able to see new chapters in the history of the cowboy and the cattleman. The Ropes train depot, the Commissary Building from the Waggoner Ranch and the 6666 Barn are the latest additions to the Ranching Heritage Center. The ground floor rooms of the Barton House also will be open to the public.

Activities such as spinning at the Picket and Sotol House, soap-making at the Box and Strip House and German dancing and puppeteering at the Hedwigs Hill double log cabin will be on display. Longhorn cattle and other livestock will be penned in the corrals of the Reynolds-Gentry Barn. A map of all activities will be available.

A one-hour open house is planned in the Edith McKanna Parlor of the David M. DeVitt and Mallet Ranch Building at 9:30 a.m. Mrs. Edith McKanna, Mrs. Elizabeth Connell and other women of the Ranching Heritage Association will greet visitors and serve refreshments in the parlor, which is furnished with pieces from late 19th and early 20th Century ranch days.

Ranch day/add one

Following a flag-raising ceremony by Boy Scout Troop 521 and Girl Scout Troop 364 of Lubbock, the cowboy breakfast will begin at the chuck wagon at 10:30 a.m. Tickets are \$6 and may be purchased from the Ranching Heritage Association or at the door. For information call (806) 742-2498.

Music during the breakfast will be provided by Rick Sudduth and The Cowpokes, Crosbyton musicians ages 17 to 70. Sudduth is the brother of Texas Tech band director James Sudduth.

The Ranching Heritage Association will conduct its annual business meeting following the breakfast.

Special activities for the "Little Wranglers," children ages 6-12, will begin at noon at the chuck wagon. Parents and visitors may trail along with the group or tour the site on their own. Events planned for the wranglers include climbing a cedar pole to ring a cowbell at the Bairfield Schoolhouse and competing in egg-in-the-spoon races and watermelon seed-spitting contests.

Greeting the wranglers and telling them about ranching history and the Ranching Heritage Center will be Dr. and Mrs. Curry Holden, Dr. and Mrs. Jim Goss and Mrs. Arnold Maeker. Dr. Holden, noted Southwestern historian and Texas Tech professor emeritus of history, was a leader in organizing and planning the Ranching Heritage Center. Dr. Goss is director of The Museum and Maeker is chairman of the Docents Committee of the Women's Council of the West Texas Museum Association.

Children on the special tour will see branding demonstrations and will brand their own souvenir wooden plaques at the blacksmith shop. They will hear tales of Indian lore and folk heroes from a storyteller. They also will be able to purchase brown bag surprises from Cogdell's General Store.

Ranch day/add two

Photographer Tom Chambers of Crosbyton will be stationed in the Matador Office Building to take pictures of the young cattle barons, buffalo hunters or rustlers. Costumes and props, including the Hank Smith buffalo gun, used to shoot the last known wild buffalo on the Plains, will be available. Smith established the Cross-B Ranch in West Texas. Orders will be taken for pictures.

Little wranglers and adults will be able to view a prize-winning demonstration of saddle-blanket making, presented by Betsy Leatherwood of Seagoville and Cheree Boydstun of Ralls. The two won first place in saddle-blanket making at the State 4-H competition in June.

All participants in the wrangler program will receive souvenir pens and will be treated to homemade cake and ice cream at the Harrell House at the close of Ranch Day activities.

Ranch Day, sponsored by the Ranching Heritage Association, is a major event during the National Golden Spur Award weekend. Other major events include a Livestock and Money Symposium at 9:30 a.m. Sept. 18 at the Ranching Heritage Center and the National Golden Spur Award and Prairie Party at 6:30 p.m. Sept. 18 in Lubbock Memorial Civic Center. During the Prairie Party Watt Reynolds Matthews of Albany, Texas, will receive the National Golden Spur Award for his contribution to the livestock and ranching industries.

Other weekend events will include an exhibit of western bronze statues, drawings and paintings in the David M. DeVitt and Mallett Ranch Building Sept. 18-20 and an exhibit of western bronzes in The Museum of Texas Tech University.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897 Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS / P.O. BOX 4650 / TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY / LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409 / (806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK--The appointment of Dr. James A. Goss as director of The Museum of Texas Tech University was announced Friday (Aug. 21) by Texas Tech President Lauro F. Cavazos.

Goss, a Texas Tech faculty member since 1978, has served as interim director of The Museum since April 22 when he succeeded Dr.

Leslie C. Drew. Goss came to Texas Tech as chairman of the Anthropology Department. In 1980 he was named chairman of Texas Tech's Museum Science Department and curator of anthropology for The Museum.

In making the announcement, Dr. Cavazos said, "In addition to his academic credentials, Dr. Goss possesses an exceptional ability to work with people. This is an attribute that will benefit Texas Tech, The Museum and the Ranching Heritage Center as well as their many supporters."

The son of an Oregon ranching and farming family, Goss has primary academic interests in the language, oral tradition and ethnography of many American Indian groups, particularly those in western states. His studies also have covered contemporary American Indian literature and art. He also has studied Russian and Turkish cultures.

Goss came to Texas Tech from Washington State University where he had been acting chairman of anthropology, chairman of the Graduate Studies Committee and director of the Native American Cultural Research Center.

He also has taught at the University of Nevada, the University of Alberta, Canada, and the University of California, Los Angeles.

He has held numerous fellowships at various universities, including Stanford, Indiana and Chicago.

Goss received his bachelor's degree with honors at the University of Oregon. His field was anthropology-archaeology. He earned advanced degrees in anthropology-linguistics at the University of Chicago.

He is a fellow of the American Anthropological Association, the American Association for the Advancement of Science and the Society for Applied Anthropology. He is a member of the American Association of Museums and an associate of the International Council of Museums.

Also he is a member of the West Texas Museum Association and the Ranching Heritage Association.

As director of The Museum, Goss will oversee the operation and programs of The Museum, the Ranching Heritage Center, the Moody Planetarium and other Museum projects, including the Lubbock Lake Site.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director. (806) 799-8897 Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS/P.O. BOX 4650/TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY/LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409/(806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK--Baird rancher and investor James L. Snyder has been elected vice-chairman of the boards of regents for Texas Tech University and the Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center.

During a board meeting Friday (Aug. 21), regents elected Snyder to a one-year term. Texas Instruments President J. Fred Bucy of Dallas was re-elected chairman of the boards.

Snyder, a 1941 Texas Tech graduate and former student body president, was appointed to the board in 1977. He has served as trustee and executive committee member of the Texas Tech Dads Association, district chairman of the Texas Tech Ex-Students Association and board of overseers member for the Ranching Heritage Association.

He is vice president of Alderman-Cave Milling and Grain Co. in Winters and a partner in Win-Tex Cattle Feeders of Winters.

Snyder was named outstanding Citizen of 1974 by the Baird Chamber of Commerce.

He is a past president of the Baird school district and the Baird Chamber of Commerce. He is an active member of the First Methodist Church of Baird.

Residence telephones:

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897 Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS/P.O. BOX 4650/TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY/LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409/(806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK--J. Fred Bucy, president of Texas Instruments and a Texas Tech University alumnus, has been re-elected chairman of the boards of regents of Texas Tech University and the Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center.

During a board meeting Friday (Aug. 21), regents re-elected Bucy to a second one-year term. James L. Snyder of Baird was elected vice chairman.

Bucy is serving his second six-year term on the boards of regents. He lives in Dallas.

After receiving his bachelor's degree in physics in 1951 from Texas Tech and his master's degree in physics in 1953 from the University of Texas at Austin, he joined Texas Instruments and worked in its Central Research Laboratories.

He was appointed corporate vice president in 1963, executive vice president in 1972, director in 1974 and chief operating officer in 1975. Bucy was elected president of Texas Instruments in 1976.

In 1972 Texas Tech named Bucy "Distinguished Engineer."

Bucy and his wife, Odetta Greer Bucy, in 1979 endowed a chair in electrical engineering at Texas Tech and in 1981 endowed scholarships for graduate students studying applied physics.

Among his many affiliations are memberships in the National Academy of Engineering, the Council of the Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars and the Technology Assessment Advisory Council of the Congressional Office of Technology Assessment. He is a fellow in the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers.

Residence telephones:

TexasTech News

Bee Zeeck, Director, (806) 799-8897 Preston Lewis, Manager, News Bureau, (806) 745-1718 Steve Lindell, Asst. Mgr., Electronics, (806) 795-3463

UNIVERSITY NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS/P.O. BOX 4650/TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY/LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79409/(806) 742-2136

CONTACT: Preston Lewis

LUBBOCK--Regents of Texas Tech University and the Texas Tech
University Health Sciences Center Friday (Aug. 21) adopted budgets
exceeding \$153 million for the 1981-82 fiscal year and appointed an
architect to initiate development of a regional academic health center
in the Permian Basin.

The Boards approved budgets of \$113 million for the university, \$39.5 million for the health sciences center and \$455,419 for The Museum of Texas Tech University. The budgets are effective Sept. 1.

Regents of the health sciences center board named the firm

Architects Associated of Lubbock and the Permian Basin as project

architect for designing the Texas Tech Regional Academic Health

Center-Permian Basin to be located in Odessa adjacent to Medical Center

Hospital. The Texas Legislature has appropriated \$250,000 for

development activities at the Permian Basin center during the next

biennium.

The regents also accepted completion of Phase II construction at the Texas Tech Regional Academic Health Center at Amarillo. Finished two months ahead of schedule, the 33,500-square-foot expansion about doubles the regional center's floor space and provides additional research facilities, offices and library space.

In other business health sciences center regents appropriated \$300,000 to fund construction in Thompson Hall of a staging area for health professional schools approved by the Texas Legislature during its regular session this year.

University regents authorized the board's Campus and Building.

Committee to review the specifications for an addition to the

Petroleum Engineering Building and the university to receive bids, if

specifications are approved. Regents also appointed the Lubbock

architectural firm of Billingsley and Stracener to plan the renovation

of the existing Petroleum Engineering Building.

In other business, the regents granted an easement to the City of Lubbock for placement of utilities and traffic signals along the west side of University Avenue.

Twelve new members were appointed to the Texas Tech University Foundation Board of Directors. New members are Lloyd Garland, James Ratliff, John Scoggin, Lee Stafford and Alan White, all of Lubbock; Bill Burford, Dallas; Mike Campbell, Amarillo; Tommy Craddick and James Lacy, both of Midland; C. Donnell Echols, Lamesa; J.J. Gibson, Guthrie; and Stephen Kleberg, Kingsville. Reappointed to the foundation board were 33 members: Mrs. O.V. Adams, Eugene Alderson, George Atkinson, William L. Bates, R. H. Brummal, J.C. Chambers, Mrs. John J. Christmann Jr. Ted H. Forsythe, Don G. Furr, Mrs. W.C. (Fran) Holden, W.D. Hord, R.C. Johnson Jr., Helen DeVitt Jones, Mrs. Mary Lou Livermore, James H. Milam, George Miller, Joe N. Nislar, W.B. Rushing, L. Edwin Smith, Jonisue Stiff and A.C. Verner, all of Lubbock; Berl Springer, C.I. Wall and E.W. Williams Jr., all of Amarillo; Jean McLaughlin Kahle and Retha Martin, both of Fort Worth; Mrs. Anna Belle Collier, Dallas; Marshall Formby, Plainview; Jack Gross, Borger; Dan Hord, Houston; Judge Giles W. Dalby and Mrs. W.M. Kirkpatrick, both of Post; and George Weiss, Brownfield.

University regents appointed the Lubbock firm of Fanning,
Fanning and Agnew Inc. project engineer on energy conservation
projects involving the Administration, Mass Communications,
Art-Architecture and Food Science-Home Economics buildings.

The Lubbock firm of Mills-Davis Architects was appointed project architect for planning the installation of a fire safety system in the Wiggins Residence Complex and the renovation of the Housing Office and sections of Gordon Hall and Weeks Hall. Trevor Ford of Lubbock was appointed project architect for a section of the Men's Gymnasium.

Regents granted emeritus status to Dr. Glenn E. Barnett, university vice president for planning who is retiring Aug. 31, and to George S. Tyner, M.D., who is relinquishing his position as dean of the School of Medicine effective Sept. 1. Tyner, who will continue his teaching and clinical duties, will become the first health sciences center dean granted emeritus status.

Health sciences center regents approved a contract with the El Paso County Hospital District for reimbursement for Texas Tech resident staffing at R.E. Thomason General Hospital for 1981-82.

Reimbursement for approximately 874 resident months will not exceed \$1,136,288.

Both the university and health sciences center boards voted to purchase a twin-engine aircraft for \$185,000 from West Texas Aircraft Inc. of Lubbock.